HARTLAND CONSOLIDATED SCHOOLS

Chuck Hughes, Superintendent

9525 E. Highland Road Telephone (810) 626-2100
Howell, Michigan 48843 Fax (810) 626-2101

March 2, 2021
Dear Hartland Parents and Students:

You may be aware of a social media posting made yesterday evening in which there were allegations of
racial discrimination/harassment at Hartland High School. This letter is being written because | believe it
is essential that you know the Hartland Consolidated School District does not take these allegations
lightly and will do everything possible to ensure that all children are safe and welcome at school every
day.

Board Policy 5517 and the Secondary Parent-Student Handbook clearly establish that the district will not
tolerate racial intimidation or harassment in conjunction with Federal civil rights laws. Our staff will
investigate all allegations of unlawful harassment and in those cases where harassment is substantiated,
we will take immediate steps to end the harassment, prevent its recurrence, and remedy its effects.
Individuals who are found to have engaged in harassment will be subject to appropriate disciplinary
action which could include intervention by law enforcement.

Harassment is defined as any threatening, insulting, or dehumanizing gesture, use of technology, or
written, verbal or physical conduct directed against a student or school employee that:
e places a student or school employee in reasonable fear of harm to his/her person or damage to
his/her property
e has the effect of substantially interfering with a student’s educational performance, opportunities,
or benefits, or an employee’s work performance
e has the effect of substantially disrupting the orderly operation of a school

This situation causes me to stop and think about our tenets of Reason, Respect, and Responsibility, as
well as our work with the EAGLES (Empathy, Achievement, Grit, Link, Empower, and Serve) platform.
These words and beliefs are extremely meaningful to our district and the development of good citizens. |
ask that parents and students have a conversation tonight about what these words mean to them and how
important it is to embrace one another and treat each other with civility and respect. The situation that
we are working through is one that requires time to fully investigate and align intervention so that the
high school can continue to provide a safe environment for every individual regardless of race, color,
national origin, sex, disability, age, religion, height, weight, marital or family status, military status
ancestry, or genetic information.

Hartland Consolidated Schools will do everything possible to ensure school is a safe place for all
students, without exception!

Respectfully,
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Chuck Hughes



